MINUTES

Board of Selectmen's Meeting

November 26,1985

Present: Chrmn. Dennis Abbott, Andrew Woodsome, Jr., Robert Fay, Jean Chick

Snowplowing: At the Board's meeting Nov. 12,1985 the Board agreed to send a letter to residents on the road next to the Town Hall, off the West Buxton Road notifying the residents that the Town would no longer plow and sand the road.

Several of the residents came to to tonight's meeting as they are upset and can not understand why this winter maintenance of their road will not continue.

Spokesman for the group appeared to be Maurice Carter. Mr. Carter said the former Contractor had been able to get in and out of the road with little problem. After discussion it was agreed that Contractor Dwayne Woodsome would meet with Mr. Carter to decide which trees need to be cut down in order to get Woodsome's equipment in to plow.

Special Town Meeting 7:30 PM.

Council Meeting 8:00 PM.

Road Review Committee Meeting 9:30 PM. Minutes taken by Selectman Andrew Woodsome, Jr.

Road Review Comm. Members present: Chrm. Douglas Foglio; Fred Fay; Ed Waterhouse; Dwayne Woodsome; Glenn Bean.

- (1) Dennis Abbott wants to address problems and differences with the Road Review Committee and to maintain athe said Committee.
- (2) A break down of the Roads & Bridges Account was given, reported that a total of minus (\$10,313.00) with a balance of \$1,585.00 in the Seasonal Roads account, therefore, the balance being a minus (8,700.00)

Dennis questioned Road Commissioner on the Road Review Committees Report on the Jellerson Road, Middle Road and Ossipee Hill Road.

Selectman Fay questioned the Road Commission on where the break down was between the Road Commissioner and the Road Review Committee.

Fred Fay asked if money could have been saved if a Dozer had been used. Glenns answer was that a Dozer and Loader was on the job in grubbing road base.

Dwayne Woodsome said that he feels the Road Review Comm. is being used as an Engineer Service, if so they should review the job while it is being done.

Selectman Fay said the Selectmen had no idea of cost.

Douglas Foglio said total feet done not to costly, (Middle Road) Ossipee Hill Road, turnaround at Roger Larkins driveway needs work before it can be used.

Selectman Bob Fay moved to transfer Seasonal Roads, Brush Cutting acount's in to the Roads and Bridges account and the remainer to come out of the Winter roads account. Seconded by Selectman Woodsome, Voted, 3 yes.

Approved by:

Pulley C Fely

Selectmen, Town of Waterboro